



































December 16, 2021

The Honorable Kathy Hochul Governor of New York State NYS State Capitol Building Albany, NY 12224

RE: Affordable Independent Senior Housing Assistance Program

Dear Governor Hochul,

On behalf of a statewide coalition of organizations concerned for New York's senior population, I am writing to ask that you support the inclusion of funding to establish an Affordable Independent Senior Housing Resident Assistance Program in the State Fiscal Year (SFY) 2022-23 Budget, with an investment of \$25 million over five years.

Older New Yorkers are the fastest growing demographic in our state and will comprise an estimated 4.1 million households statewide – or 20 percent of the population – by 2027. Nearly one in 10 of today's older New Yorkers live in poverty, and nearly 80 percent of low- and extremely low-income senior renters live alone, so we can reasonably expect that a significant portion of our growing senior population will continue to rely heavily on subsidized housing and community services to age safely and independently in place.

This coalition proposes that the SFY 2022-2023 Budget include a \$25 million, five-year investment in an Affordable Independent Senior Housing Resident Assistance Program to create a cost-effective model for seniors living independently in affordable housing to age in their own homes with the support of Resident Assistants. Resident Assistants connect residents with existing programs and resources for older adults by maintaining relationships with community-based organizations, providing residents with information and referral lists for community programs, and arranging for educational, socialization and resident safety programming.

Research indicates that this low-cost Resident Assistance model would result in significant savings to the State by reducing the cost and frequency of emergency room visits for Medicaid recipients and by helping older adults remain independent and stay out of more costly levels of care. A New York-based study of Selfhelp, one of the largest non-profit senior service agencies in the New York metropolitan area, compared Selfhelp residents with access to Resident Assistants to senior residents of the same zip codes without this support. The study found that

residents with access to assistance were 68 percent less likely to be hospitalized, and the average Medicaid payment per person, per hospitalization was \$3,937 less for residents with access to assistance. Furthermore, with this successful model in place, only two percent of Selfhelp's low-income residents are typically transferred to nursing homes in any given year.

The COVID-19 pandemic has emphasized the critical need for low-cost, "light-touch" supports to help older adults remain independent when possible, but also feel connected and supported by a community. Right now, hospitals, nursing homes, assisted living facilities and even home care agencies are struggling to accommodate overwhelming demand for their specialized services. Meanwhile, social isolation and pandemic-related barriers to connecting with community resources continue to threaten the ability of older adults outside the formal care system to remain healthy and independent.

The State must invest in practical, low-cost aging services models that allow us to re-think the way that we care for and support our older New Yorkers. Making this investment now will allow seniors currently living in an affordable senior housing unit without resident assistance to have a better chance at accessing life-changing community-based services that they may not be aware of or have access to.

I urge you to support the healthy aging of New York's seniors by establishing the Affordable Independent Senior Housing Resident Assistance Program in the SFY 2022-2023 Budget.

Thank you for your work to ensure that elderly residents throughout the state may continue to live independently and safely in the homes and communities of their choice.

Sincerely,

James W. Clyne, Jr. President LeadingAge New York

Baaba Halm Vice President and New York Market Leader Enterprise Community Partners, Inc.

Allison Nickerson Executive Director LiveOn NY

Rachel Fee Executive Director New York Housing Conference

Stuart C. Kaplan Chief Executive Officer Selfhelp Community Services Paul R. Freitag
Executive Director
WSFSSH | West Side Federation for Senior and Supportive Housing

Tim McManus Senior Vice President Catholic Charities POP Development

Catherine Trapani Executive Director Homeless Services United

Scott Short CEO

RiseBoro Community Partnership

Michael Adams

CEO

SAGE

Kathryn Haslanger

CEO JASA

Amie Pospisil Chief Operating Officer Breaking Ground

Selfhelp Realty Group | The Melamid Institute for Affordable Housing Evelyn J. Wolff Executive Director

Jeff Fox Principal Foxy Management

Wayne Ho President & CEO Chinese-American Planning Council, Inc.

Sydelle Knepper Founder and CEO SKA Marin

Matthew Janeczko Executive Director and CEO Sisters of Charity Housing Development Corporation